STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 21 OCTOBER 2013
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, Deanna Gardner, Richard Leonard, County Cllr Ian Hudspeth’s representative Robert Courts


	Public:
	8 


	Clerk:
	Abigail Beale



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

A member of the public raised the issue of the increased number of parked cars along North Street, near the turning into Holliers Crescent.  The increase in cars made it difficult to safely turn into and exit Holliers Crescent.   The PC confirmed that the PCSO was already aware of the situation and that it would be brought up during the forthcoming OCC/PC walkabout.
The majority of residents in attendance were present to discuss the removal of the steps at the Dock. 


762
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr Bews, Cllr Cyster, Cllr Knight and County Councillor Hudspeth.
763
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


None received. 
764
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 16 September 2013 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.  


Matters arising – None
765
Reports from District and County Councillors (Appendix A) 

Nothing further was added to County Councillor Hudspeth’s report.  

No report was received from District Councillor Goffe.


Mr Courts (who was attending the meeting on behalf of Cllr Hudspeth) asked if there were any questions for the County Council.  Cllr Henderson raised the subject of the County Council looking to save a further £61 million over the next four years.  He asked Mr Courts how much the total expenditure was likely to be when the County Council finally sort the budget out.  Mr Courts said he would find the information out and respond at the next meeting.


766
Localism Act: Intention to Bid - Carpenters Arms

Mr Madden attended the meeting to give an update on the recent village survey that was conducted on whether people would be in favour of the community taking control of The Carpenters Arms.  He reported receiving over 250 responses, with 194 respondents saying ‘Yes’ to the general idea (a positive approval rate of 77%), 59 saying ‘No’ and a few ‘maybe’ responses.  

Mr Madden reported being in contact with a charity called the ‘Plunkett Foundation’, based in Woodstock, who support community projects such as this.  They advised the need to demonstrate that the village was behind the project, and so recommended the village survey.  They have also provided literature on different ways of raising the funds to buy the asset.  Mr Madden said that the next step in the process was to explore the different financial/funding options.  

RESOLVED

THAT, the PC was happy for Mr Madden to explore funding options and to report back finding.


The clerk confirmed that the building survey was due to take place on The Carpenters Arms in the next few days; however, this was dependent on gaining access to the property.  

A member of the public asked the PC if there was going to be a public consultation before any further decisions were made.  Cllr Dyer confirmed that there would be a public meeting held to provide more information once the finances had been looked into.  She also confirmed that the village would be made aware of proposed plans/actions.

The same member of the public raised concern that the property could become a burden on the residents of the village and also be a potential threat to The Fox pub in Westcote Barton.  Mr Madden confirmed that The Carpenters Arms would have to be self funding and stand up as a business plan.  The rent would need to include surplus money for future repairs and maintenance of the property.  

At this point in the meeting, Cllr Gardner raised the issue of the shop going on the market and whether this was a cause for concern.  The meeting felt that the business is a viable sale and that there was no threat of closure.
767
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

(a)
Winter preparation 13/14
The clerk confirmed that four salt bins had been ordered from OCC.  The location of the fourth bin was discussed.  It was agreed that this bin would replace the smaller bin currently located on the corner of Farriers Road and Woodway.  The smaller bin would then be relocated to the Crossroads, on the Worton Road side.
A quote had been received from Mr Probbitts for salting the roads pre and post snow fall.  The proposal was to include spreading half of the salt on threat of snow and the other half when the snow had fallen.  Mr Probbitts also submitted a proposed route which included Marshall Crescent, Hillside Road, Orchard Way, Worton Road, Woodway and Rectory Crescent, Frances Road, Holliers Crescent, Pound Lane, South Street and up to the school.  This route was accepted by the PC.  The quote submitted was £50 per hour, however, there was no estimated time given for each journey. 
Mr Probbitts anticipated using the salt from the salt bins located around the village to spread on the roads.  The meeting discussed the possibility of having a surplus amount of salt stocked at the Sports & Social Club that Mr Probbitts could use, to save emptying other bins.  Discussions included having a purpose built container for storing the salt in.  
RESOLVED
THAT, the clerk would write to Mr Probbitts to ask for an estimate on how long each journey would take, so that the PC would have some idea of overall costs involved for each outing.  
THAT, the clerk would write to the Sports & Social Club to ask if they would object to the PC storing a ton of salt in a purpose built container in the car park.

(b)
Emergency Planning – Community Emergency Planning Events
Attendees discussed.  Cllr Leonard to confirm whether he could attend the Bodicote event on the 7th November, alternatively, Cllr Dyer would try to attend the Abingdon event on the 23rd October.

(c)
Invitation to ‘West Oxfordshire Town and Parish Council and Village Meeting Forum' 

on Tuesday, 29th October 2013, 7 - 9pm


Cllr Leonard confirmed that he was already attending this meeting. 

(d)
Consultation on proposed replacement Local List of Information Requirements for 

validation of planning and related applications



The proposed differences in the Local List were put into the circulation box for 


comment.


(e)
Parking on North Street



The clerk confirmed receiving an e-mail from the property owner of 114 North 


Street complaining about the number of parked cars directly outside their property, 

making it difficult to exit their driveway safely.  The resident was requesting the 


siting of white lines along this stretch of road. 
RESOLVED
THAT, the issue would be raised during the forthcoming OCC/Parish walkabout.


(f)
ORCC event – Talking Oxfordshire 21st November 




Details relating to this meeting were put into the circulation folder for anyone 


interested in attending.
768
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Community Led Plan – Your Village, Your Say
Cllr Leonard reported a successful launch event on the 19th September, with between 55-60 people in attendance.  Since then a further meeting had been held with residents who volunteered to help with the plan – this included 20 attendees.  Cllr Leonard confirmed a forthcoming meeting due to be held on 28th November during which officers would be picked and the steering group would be formed.    

(b)
Affordable Housing Update, including Dashwood House


To include the proposed no entry restriction at the planned new junction of Fleming 

Drive with Jervis Close


WODC had confirmed that the Dashwood House development was likely to start 

early next year.  



The proposed no entry restriction was discussed.  Cllr Henderson confirmed that the 

PC had already objected to the proposed plans of cars exiting Jervis Close onto 


Fleming Drive given the number of parked cars along this stretch of road.  The PC 

felt it would be safer for cars to leave Jervis Close via Frances Road.  

769 
Circulation Folder 


No matters were raised.
770

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
The Chair of Governors, Darren Silvester, was present at the meeting and so he provided the PC with an update.  
He reported that the first Governor’s meeting had taken place for the new school year, during which the Chair and Deputy Chair were elected.  He confirmed being re-elected as Chair and Andrew Beaney had been elected as Deputy Chair.  They were now in need of recruiting a Parent Governor.

Year 5 & 6 had recently completed a successful residential trip.  

An open day for new comers has been scheduled for the second week in November.  


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Removal of steps at the Dock 



This item was discussed prior to the point 4 on the agenda (Reports from the District 

and County Councillor) due to members of the public attending the meeting to 


specifically discuss the subject.



The members of public in attendance objected to the removal of the steps 


at the Dock.  They believed that the steps were part of the village’s history and could 

see no reason why they should be removed.  The PC confirmed that the reason for 

the proposed action was following a request from a resident to have them removed 

nearly three years ago now; however, no further requests had been received since.  

RESOLVED


THAT, the steps would remain as they are unless there were any health and safety issues surrounding them in the future.  This was proposed by Cllr Henderson and seconded by Cllr Gardner.



Cllr Henderson confirmed the last grass cut of the year had taken place.




The OCC/parish walkabout was due to take place.  Proposed dates were to be 


agreed with Matt Timms of OCC. 



A complaint had been received from Mr Monk of South Street, regarding flooding in 

his driveway due to the lack of kerb stones between his driveway and the road 


following the re-surfacing work.  Mr Monk had already raised the issue with 


Highways and so it would be brought up during the next OCC/PC walkabout.




Cllr Dyer raised the issue of the damaged footpath sign on the corner of Church Lane 

Lane.  She confirmed that she had spoken to OCC about it and they would be dealing 

with it shortly.  The delay had been down to the lack of available resource.  


(c)
Transport – The Chair




Review of subsidised bus services 



Cllr Dyer reported attending a recent transport meeting.  Passengers of the 


Chipping Norton Wednesday service had written letters to Tim Darch at OCC 


supporting the service


RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would write a letter on behalf of the Parish Council supporting the service.



(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Nothing to report.


(e)
Arts and Leisure



Nothing to report
771
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

No planning applications had been received.
772
Finances 

(a)
Accounts for Payment


i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda 



October 2013)  


ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 21 October 2013 



1 x Grass cutting and weed spraying, M&D Gardening Services (M. 



Probbitts) = £295.00



Flower pot planting, Mr E Probbitts = £250.00




RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.


The clerk confirmed receipt of the second precept payment of 2013/14 for £7,500.
773
To receive items for next agenda
 
Co-option of two new parish councillors

Remove the steps at the Dock

OCC/PC Walkabout feedback

774
AOB

Cllr Gardner asked whether it was possible to move the ‘Children Crossing’ signs up near the 
school so that they cover a bigger area.  It was agreed this would be discussed during the 
OCC/PC walkabout.
775
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 18 November 2013 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.  
1



  Signed .............................................


